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SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting held on 7 September 2009 at the Village Hall

Present — Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman), , Diana Kirkillo-Stacewicz, Jon Scott
David Preston (Clerk), Tony Rooth (County & Boro’ Cllr).

Members of the Public ~Gavin Bell, Trish Bell, Sandy Brigstocke, Chris Christensen, Sue Everest, Loma Leathers,
Nick Mitchell, James Thompson, Richard Thompson.
Public Session

No issues raised.
Council Meeting

25/09 Apologies for Absence
Fran Nowlan.

26/09 Minutes of the Meetings held 6 July 2009
Approved

27/09 Matters arising ‘
None

28/09 Declarations of Interest
None

29/09 Community Safety
No report submitted by Surrey Police.

30/09 County and Borough Council Update
No issues which were not covered elsewhere in the agenda.

31/09 Highways and Byways
The Chairman reported that she had spoken to Mr. Kennington of the National Trust to obtain an update on
the repairing of Eashing Bridge. Surrey C.C. were unhappy about its condition and were pressing the
Trust to carry out proper repairs quickly. They might consider closing the Bridge if the work was not done soon.
The Trust had said that a shortage of funds, coupled with the need to obtain both Listed Building and Ancient
Monument consents, might mean a delay of six months before work could be started. The Council felt this was
not acceptable and were concemed about the possible closure and its impact on local people. It was decided to
press the Trust for early action , suggesting that funds be diverted from less urgent projects.

Tt was noted that the potholes in Puttenham Lane had been repaired.

32/09 Finance
The Clerk reported that the audit for 2008/9 was now complete and that no issues had been raised. The completed
Annual Return was approved.
Payments of £20.00 for Village Hall hire, £546.00 for the Clerk’s salary and £78.27 for the Clerk’s expenses were
approved. The payment of the audit fee of £138.00 was noted.

33/09 Planning Issues
The list of current planning applications was noted.

Eashing Quarry — It was noted that SSHAC were organising a public meeting and the lobbying of County Hall
when the matter was discussed by Surrey C.C.
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Mushroom Farm — It was noted that a new planning application was likely to be submitted very shortly, in
accordance with the proposals covered at the recent presentation to residents. It was felt that a number of
concermns arising from the original planning application had been addressed, but questions did remain.
Particular concerns were raised about the number of properties proposed, the affordable housing, and lighting
on the development. The protection of the Cyder House Field from future development was also discussed.
It was decided to approach the Developers to get their proposals for the Field and access to it, and to contact
Albury P.C. (who had a similar development) about the impact of affordable housing on the Village.

When the plans were received a public meeting would be arranged to provide a forum for the views of residents.

34/09 Village Hall

37/09 Changes to Recycling Arrangements.
No problems reported

38/09 Withdrawal of Telephone Call Box Facilitites, Shackleford and Lower Eashing,
BT’s decision to withdraw the service was noted with regret. The Council did not want to take up the option
of acquiring the empty kiosks.

39/09 Date of next meeting
2 November 2009.




